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Warning issued on mental health vitamins
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EDMONTON - Health Canada has issued an advisory warning people not to use Empowerplus, a vitamin supplement being marketed as a treatment for mental illness. 

The department has also set up a 1-800 number where people with bipolar disorder and other mental illnesses who have been using Empowerplus can be referred to professional counselling. 

The department has been getting phone calls from Empowerplus users since April, when it began seizing shipments of the product coming from the United States. Supporters of the supplement have also phoned media outlets and physicians. 

Health Canada says it has identified risks associated with the product. 

The supplement is being sold to treat bipolar disorder, anxiety disorder, panic attacks, attention deficit disorder, schizophrenia, autism, Tourette's syndrome, fibromyalgia and obsessive compulsive disorder, says the department. 

"These serious disorders should not be self-medicated or self-diagnosed," the advisory says. 

The company that makes Empowerplus, Truehope, is based in the southern Alberta town of Raymond. The product is made in the United States and shipped to Canada. 

A University of Calgary psychologist, Bonnie Kaplan, performed two small studies with Empowerplus, one with 11 people with bipolar disorder, the other with two children with explosive rage. In both cases, she noted positive effects from the supplement. 

Results of a randomized trial of the supplement, funded with a $588,000 provincial grant, have not yet been released. The Health Canada help line is 1-800-504-4156. 
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